

February 15, 1951 Letter, Lieutenant General John B. Coulter to Syngman Rhee

Citation:

"Letter, Lieutenant General John B. Coulter to Syngman Rhee", February 15, 1951, Wilson Center Digital Archive, B-011-033, Official Correspondences, President Rhee's Correspondences, Syngman Rhee Institute, Yonsei University. https://wilson-center-digital-archive.dvincitest.com/document/122678

Summary:

Lieutenang General John B. Coulter informs Syngman Rhee that the Eighth United States Army Korea is considering his request regarding tanks.

Credits:

This document was made possible with support from Syngman Rhee Institute, Yonsei University

Original Language:

English

Contents:

Original Scan

15 February 1951

His Excellency Syngman RHEE President of the Republic of Korea

Dear Mr. President:

I regret exceedingly that I misundersteed you about the letter reference damaged tanks. I thought you said you had sent me a letter on the subject and I have been awaiting its receipt.

In the meantime, however, I brought the matter to the attention of EUSAK headquarters and they are new looking into it.

I am forwarding your letter and hope to have the information for you at an early date.

Accept, Mr. President, the renewal of my highest consideration.

Yours respectfully,

Lieutenant General, U S Army

46